
Recent support for Section 21 and 29 providers:

 Last year, the Supplemental passed in FY20 included rate increases for these providers starting 
in FY21 that are now included in the baseline going forward. $4.1M all funds ($1.2M GF) 
(permanent)

 These providers received temporary rate increases in March, April, and May 2020 for a total of 
$12.8M ($3.8M GF) (one time)

 As part of the FY20-21 supplemental budget, one-time retainer payments were included for 
providers of Sections 18, 20, 21, and 29 for habilitation and personal care services, directed to 
time frames when service delivery was particularly negatively impacted in order to best support 
providers experiencing revenue loss.  ($18.96M ($5.7M GF) one-time

 As part of the FY22-23 biennial, the Governor’s budget includes a permanent ongoing rate 
increase for Section 21 and 29 providers of $32.5M ($9.8M GF) annually (permanent)

Summary:  

$36.6 M in permanent increases that continue going forward
$30.8 M in one-time increases in SFY 20 and 21


